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Director’s Report February 2016
General
Work has started on the replacement of  the Contin Hatchery.   Land  has been cleared to the West of the current building and the timber shed opposite the hatchery has been demolished.  Once the fry have been stocked out in May, demolition of the current hatchery will take place and a new larger building constructed containing much improved facilities.   Board staff  have started work at Loch  na Croic to create office facilities in the front half of the building.

The Wild Fishery Reform process is ongoing.  Scottish Government has produced draft provisions for a new Wild Fisheries Bill and an associated consultation  document which will be discussed at the Board Meeting on the 25th of  March.   Conservation  of salmon regulations have passed through Scottish Parliament which will require the preparation of a Conservation Plan for the Conon and Alness regions this year, this will also be discussed at the March Board Meeting.
Projects / research
Preparations are underway to further investigate smolt passage at Meig Dam  this year.  SSE have supplied PIT tags for the experiment and  the PIT tag decoder at Meig has been checked and repaired .

An experiment with Glasgow University and Marine Scotland Science to investigate the effects of replicating the nutrient input of salmon dying after spawning in streams has started.  Salmon eggs were stocked into some experimental sites in February and the remainder will be stocked in early March.

Data processing from last year's radio-tracking project on the Allt Graad is complete and a report will be prepared in March.

Tree planting took place in February with 2,500 native trees planted in Strath Rannoch by Board staff and the Trust for Conservation Volunteers.

Preparations are underway for the acoustic tracking of salmon and  sea trout smolts in the Cromarty Firth this year.   The Board's boat has been  prepared and the Marine and Coastguard certification process completed.  Test deployment of tracking gear will take place in March  ready for full deployment in April.

More work on the Heritage Lottery Fund bid for invasive species funding took place in February and was submitted to RAFTS

Meetings attended / consultations
Meig PIT project preparation

SFCC Biologists Conference

Wester Ross Fishery Trust meeting

Scottish Government Conservation Plan  meetings

SSE Contin Hatchery replacement meetings

ASFB / RAFTS Wild Fishery Review Joint Working Group.
